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**********Press Release********** 

 
On Monday April 14, 2025 at approximately 2 a.m. a traffic crash occurred between a motorcycle and a motor 

vehicle at Belmont and Mannheim. The motorcycle driven by a male and the motor vehicle driven by another 

male were both traveling Northbound Mannheim from Belmont when they collided just south of Belmont. 

 

The Cook County Medical Examiner’s office is responding to the scene to assist in the investigation. 

 

Both (Mannheim Bridge ) North Bound and South Bound lanes of the roads are closed between Waveland and 

Grand Avenue. 

 

Motorists are asked to use York Road to the West and 25th Avenue to the East for travel. We anticipate the road 

closure for several hours. 

 

Additional information will be released as it comes available. 

 

 

Michael Witz  

Director of Police 
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